
Sunday, 1/15/2017 

¶ No RE Classes 

¶ Free Throw Contest/Pancake Bkfast 
Monday, 1/16 - Martin Luther King Day 

¶ No RE 

¶ Parish Offices Closed 
Tuesday, 1/17 

¶ RE Grds 1-5, School/Hall 3:30 - 5 pm 

¶ RE Grds 7-8, Parish Hall 7 - 8:15 pm 

¶ Perpetual Help Devotion, Church 7 pm 

¶ Knights of Columbus, Min. Ctr, 7 pm  
Wednesday, 1/18 

¶ Sewing Ministry, Hall 9 am 

¶ RE Grds 1-5, School/Hall 3:30 - 5 pm 

¶ RE Grds 6, Parish Hall 7 - 8:15 pm 

Wednesday, 1/18, cont.  

¶ StVdPaul, Chapel 7 pm 
Thursday, 1/19   

¶ Centering Prayer, Hall 9 am 

¶ Youth Group, Parish Hall, 7:30pm 

¶ RCIA, Chapel 7 pm 
Friday, 1/20 
Saturday, 1/21 

¶ Menôs Fellowship, Chapel 7:30 am 

¶ Secular Franciscans, Min. Ctr 9 am 
Sunday, 1/22 

¶ CLOW, 9:15 mass 

¶ 3 yr. old, Pre-K, K, Parish Hall 9:15  
¶ Confirmation, Parish Hall 

 
SCHEDULE OF  

MASSES 
Daily Masses: 

Monday-Friday,  
8:00 am 

 
Saturday Masses: 

8:00 am & 5:00 pm 
 

Sunday Masses: 
7 am, 8 am, 9:15 am,  
10:45 am,  12:15 pm,  

6:00 pm  
 
 
 

CONFESSIONS: 
Saturday:  3:30 pm  

to 4:30 pm 
Parish Office: 682-2486 

www.ctkph.org 
 

Religious Ed:  686-1017 
www.ctkreligious 

education.org 
 

Youth Ministry: 676-0979 
www.ctkym.org 

 
Facebook:  Christ the King  

Catholic Community of 
Pleasant Hill 

WEEK AT A GLANCE            Mass Intentions        

1/16 8 am - Memie Witzenberg+                                 
1/17 8 am - Edward Wonjar+ 
1/18 8 am - Alice Kruegel+                       
1/19 8 am - Zeny Tan+              
1/20 8 am - Alberto Orsini 
Saturday, 1/21 
8 am - Marge Frederick+ 
5 pm - Mark McDonald                                
Sunday, 1/22 
7 am -  Kathleen Ridgway+ 
8 am - Meta Evanson+ 
9:15 am - Laura Bartron+ 
10:45 am - CTK Parishioners 
12:15 pm - Miguel Abran+                                   
6:00 pm - Alfredo Damole+ 

To Hear the Gospel and Make a Difference 

Christ the King Church 



 
PARISH STAFF CONTACTS 

Fr. Paulson Mundanmani               682-2486 
      paulson.ctk@gmail.com 
Fr. Vince Cotter                              682-2486 
       vcotter643@aol.com 
Fr. Brian Timoney,  Michael Dibble 
and Fr. Tom Burns                         682-2486 
Deacon Ashmore jashmore1108@gmail.com 
Fr. Brian Joyce    brianjoyce.ctk@gmail.com 
Sr. Dominic Bonnici OP                682-2486 
     sisterdominic.marie@gmail.com 
Kate Doherty                                  682-2486 
      katedoherty.ctk@gmail.com 
Religious Education Director            
Sr. Maureen Viani , SNJM             686-1017 
      mvianictkre@gmail.com 
Assoc. Director:  Joan Smits          686-1017 
       jsmitsctkre@gmail.com 
Youth Minister, Rick Lejano         676-0979 
      ctkyouthminister@gmail.com                               
Chris Caban, Principal                   685-1109 
       ccaban@ctkschool.org         
Al Garrotto:  RCIA/faith share      849-6319 
      algarrotto@comcast.net    
Robin Morley, Office Staff            682-2486 
      ctk.robin@gmail.com 
Helen Christian, Office Staff         682-2486 
      hchristian326@gmail.com 
Kathy Ridgway, Office Staff         682-2486 
     kridgway02@gmail.com 
Phyllis Gurnett, Music Director 
       pgurnett9@aol.com 

2nd Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 

First Reading:   
Isaiah 49:3,5-6        

           The book of Isaiah in four differ-
ent places speaks of a mysterious 
servant of God.  This servant is sent 
to do great and marvelous things that 
touch the entire world.  Christians 
have traditionally thought of Jesus 
as the fulfillment of these passages.         
                  

Second Reading: 
  1 Corinthians 1:1-3 

    For the next several Sundays our 
second reading will be taken from 
the first letter of Paul to the Corin-
thians.  Todayôs reading presents the 
opening words of that letter and is 
another example of the salutation 
used in classical letter writing:  Paul 
identifies himself, acknowledges the 
community to whom he is writing, 
and extends warm personal greet-
ings.       

 
THE TABLECLOTH - A Beautiful storyé  

makes you understand that things happen for a reason. 
 
The brand new pastor and his wife, newly assigned to their first ministry, 
to reopen a church in suburban Brooklyn , arrived in early October  
excited about their opportunities. When they saw their church, it was very 
run down and needed much work. They set a goal to have everything done 
in time to have their first service on Christmas Eve. They worked hard,  
repairing pews, plastering walls, painting, etc., and on December 18 were 
ahead of schedule and just about finished. On December 19 a terrible 
tempest - a driving rainstorm - hit the area and lasted for two days.  On the 
21st, the pastor went over to the church. His heart sank when he saw that 
the roof had leaked, causing a large area of plaster about 20 feet by 8 feet 
to fall off the front wall of the sanctuary just behind the pulpit, beginning 
about head high. The pastor cleaned up the mess on the floor, and not 
knowing what else to do but postpone the Christmas Eve service, headed 
home .  On the way he noticed that a local business was having a flea mar-
ket type sale for charity, so he stopped in. One of the items was a beauti-
ful, handmade, ivory colored, crocheted tablecloth with exquisite work, 
fine colors and a Cross embroidered right in the center. It was just the 
right size to cover the hole in the front wall. He bought it and headed back 
to the church. By this time it had started to snow. An older woman run-
ning from the opposite direction was trying to catch the bus. She missed it. 
The pastor invited her to wait in the warm church for the next bus 45 
minutes later. 
She sat in a pew and paid no attention to the pastor while he got a ladder, 
hangers, etc., to put up the tablecloth as a wall tapestry. The pastor could 
hardly believe how beautiful it looked and it covered up the entire prob-
lem area. Then he noticed the woman walking down the center aisle. Her 
face was like a sheet. "Pastor," she asked, "where did you get that table-
cloth?" The pastor explained. The woman asked him to check the lower 
right corner to see if the initials 'EBG' were crocheted into it there. They 
were. These were the initials of the woman, and she had made this table-
cloth 35 years before, in Austria. The woman could hardly believe it as the 
pastor  told how he had just gotten "The Tablecloth". The woman ex-
plained that before the war she and her husband were well-to-do people in 
Austria.  When the Nazis came, she was forced to leave.  Her husband was 
going to follow her the next week. He was captured, sent to prison and she 
never saw her husband or her home again. The pastor wanted to give her 
the tablecloth; but she made the pastor keep it for the church. The pastor 
insisted on driving her home. That was the least he could do. She lived on 
the other side of Staten Island and was only in Brooklyn  for the day for a 
housecleaning job. What a wonderful service they had on Christmas Eve. 
The church was almost full. The music and the spirit were great. At the 
end of the service, the pastor and his wife greeted everyone at the 
door and many said that they would return. One older man, whom the pas-
tor recognized from the neighborhood, continued to sit in one of the pews 
and stare, and the pastor wondered why he wasn't leaving. The man asked 
him where he got the tablecloth on the front wall because it was identical 
to one that his wife had made years ago when they lived in Austria before 
the war and how could there be two tablecloths so much alike? He told the 
pastor how the Nazis came, how he forced his wife to flee for her safety 
and he was supposed to follow her, but he was arrested and put in a pris-
on. He never saw his wife or his home again in all the 35 years between. 
The pastor asked him if he would allow him to take him for a little ride. 
They drove to Staten Island and to the same house where the pastor had 
taken the woman three days earlier. He helped the man climb the three 
flights of stairs to the woman's apartment, knocked on the door and he saw 
the greatest Christmas reunion he could ever imagine. True story - submit-
ted by Pastor Rob Reid who says God does work in mysterious ways. I 
asked the Lord to bless you as I prayed for you today, to guide you and 
protect you as you go along your way. His love is always with you. 
His promises are true, and when we give Him all our cares we know He 
will see us through. So when the road you're traveling seems difficult at 
best, just remember I'm here praying and God will do the rest. Pass this on 
to those you want God to bless and remember.   
 
                                     Fr. Vince 



Pray for Our Sick   
May you be wrapped up 
in Godôs  love, Found 
deep in His everlasting 

wings,  
Carried and kept, safe and cherished.  
May the healing power of Christ 
breathe across your being now.  

Belinda Bennett, 
 Manuelle Lappanzio, 
 Ondreea Powers, 
 Jim Olwell 

Scan this QR graphic with 
your cell phone to connect 
with our donation site or 
go online to ctkph.org.  
Thank you for your  sup-

This weekend the second collection 
supports the Seminary. Thank you for 
your  support.       

Christ the King Catholic Schoolôs 
annual Open House will take place 
Sunday, January 29 at 10:30 am.  All 
families interested in learning more 
about our parish school are welcome.  
Families with kindergarten applicants 
are also encouraged to join us on 
February 2nd at 8 am for a special 
tour of the early childhood program.  
For more information, visit the 
school website at 
www.ctkschool.org.  

The 2017 CYO Crab 
Feed is scheduled for 
Saturday, January 28.  
Information on purchas-
ing tickets can be found 

on the CYO website: 
ctkcyohoops.org.  There is a link di-
recting you to the Eventbrite site.  
Any questions, please email our    
CYO Director, Allen Brezac at 
allen.brezac@comcast.net.  Tickets 
will go fast, get yours early!    

Walk for Life 2017 will be held on  
Saturday, January 21 at Civic Center 
Plaza in San Francisco.  Information 
faire begins at 11:00 am and the rally 
begins at 12:30 pm, from the Civic 
Center walking down Market St. and 
ends at Justin Herman Plaza.  BART 
stations at both locations and ample 
parking.  415-648-1793 for more in-
formation.      

Save the Date!  2017 Menôs Re-
treat, March 24-26.   For more in-
formation,  to register, or if you want 
to help on a committee, call Pete 
OôBrien at 925-899-6662.   

Martin Luther King Celebration - 
Transforming our  Society:  Kingôs 
ñTough Mind and Tender Heartò,  
Monday, Jan. 16 at 12:00 pm.  New 
location!  Walnut Creek, Presbyterian 
Church, 1801 Lacassie Ave., WC.  
Refreshments & conversation follow-
ing.  Sponsored by Social Justice Al-
liance of the Interfaith Council of 
Contra Costa County & the Mt. Dia-
blo Peace and Justice Center.  

Enjoy a tasty pancake breakfast pre-
pared by the Knights of Columbus 
this Sunday, January 15, following 
the 7 am, 8 am and 9:15 masses.  
Breakfast will be in the parish hall. 

Applications for Christ the King 
school year to begin:  If you wish to 
apply for openings in kindergarten 
through eighth grade, download an 
application packet at 
www.ctkschool.org beginning Jan. 17. 
Completed applications are due by 
February 7th.  Bring your completed 
application with all required paper-
work to the school office to sign up for 
testing and an interview.     

Thinking about a pilgrimage to the 
Holy Land?  Want to see the scrip-
ture come alive?  There is still room 
on Faith Journeysô next trip to Israel 
March 22-April 3, 2017.  This is a 
scripture based Christian interde-
nominational trip led by CTK parish-
ioner and retreat speaker, Kathy Rob-
erts.  For details, call Kathy at 925-
939-0173.  

St. Bonaventure Womenôs Chris-
tian Fellowship invites you to start 
off your new year at their annual re-
treat.  A weekend of prayer, learning 
and community led by Fr. Joseph 
Kim.  The theme is Keys to Spiritual 
Freedom and the date is January 
27-29 at St. Claireôs Retreat Ctr in 
Soquel.   For details, call Maureen at 
925-360-1621. 

Join Taize Prayer tonight at 7:30 pm 
here at Christ the King.  Worship 
through song, scripture and silence in 
the style of Taize.  

 

Save the date:  World Day of the 
Sick Mass.  Saturday,  Feb. 11 at 
11:00 am.  The Cathedral of Christ 
the Light, 2121 Harrison St., Oak-
land.  Bishop Barber invites all who 
are sick or ill, as well as family 
members, caregivers and healthcare 
providers to observe this day with 
him. Please join us on Feb. 11 to 
pray for healing and hope in this 
fragile population.  This day will 
include Mass, Anointing of the Sick, 
Blessings and Distribution of holy 
water from Lourdes.  A reception 
will follow.   

Join the Catholic Underground 
Walk for Life after party:  Join us 
in Berkeley after Walk for Life West 
Coast on Saturday, January 21 for a 
night of prayer, fellowship and music 
with the Franciscan Friars of the Re-
newal.  Adoration and confession 
begins at 7:00 pm, and the concert 
begins at 8:30 pm.  This is a free 
event.  Donations are welcome.      

Married and Loving It  (Most of 
the Time) - Saturday, Feb. 11, 
12:00 pm - 5:00 pm.  St. Agnes par-
ish in Concord and Worldwide Mar-
riage Encounter invite you to spend 
an afternoon with your spouse to en-
rich your relationship and have your 
vows renewed after Mass.  Join them 
at Cauchi Hall at St. Agnes Parish in 
Concord.  Advanced registration re-
quired.  916-806-4601.  

Church Support 1/9/17 $26,623  (Plate Collection $14,479 + online giving $12,144)  Social Justice: $16, 417;  Christmas: $88,139.50                   



Donôt Miss the Heavenly 
Womenôs Retreat Weekend  

at Villa Del Mar in Santa Cruz! 
 

When:  Friday, Feb. 17-Sunday 19, 2017 
Cost:  $260 shared, $345 single 
(includes accommodations, all meals and program) 
Topic:  Holistic Spirituality:  Sparking the Divine! 

Come and rest in scenic beauty by the bay!  
 An invitation to awaken your soul, integrate  
body, mind, spirit, seek inner balance and  

live a more mindful life with God.  Special offering:  
one on one spiritual direction opportunity with  
women-in-training as Spiritual Accompaniers.   

Who:  The retreat leader for the weekend is Sr. 
Molly Neville, a recognized leader in adult spiritual 
formation.  Currently she serves as Spirituality Pro-
gram Coordinator at Villa Maria del Mar and coordi-
nates the Spiritual Directors for the Diocese of Monte-
rey.  She loves to read, pray, design retreats, give par-
ties, go to movies and her favorite food is hot, but-
tered popcorn! 
How:    Sign up at a table after mass beginning 
1/28-1/29 or contact Kate Doherty at 925-246-1128 
or by email at katedoherty.ctk@gmail.com.    


